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Dates to  
Remember 

 
 

 
Term 4 

 

Week 5 
Friday, 13 November 

School Closure Day 
 

Week 7 
Tuesday, 24 November 

State Athletics 

Carnival 

Thursday, 26 November 

State Swimming 

Carnival 
 

Week 8 
3 & 4 December 

Year 7 Transition - 

Parafield Gardens 

High School 
 

Week 9 
Thursday, 10 December 

Year 7 Graduation 

 

 

Dear Families, 

As it comes closer to the end of the year, it is a very busy time for everyone. 

Teachers are busily teaching, assessing and writing reports. The JP teachers 

are working together to develop ‘Bump It Up Walls,’ which clearly show their       

students what success and progress looks like. These walls also support       

students to create learning goals in both maths and writing. Our teachers are 

always  looking for ways to support their students, regardless of the time of year! 

A representative from Instrumental music was recently invited to our school and 

enjoyed a cello performance in the library by Ali and Amelia from room 25.  They 

are supporting us on our journey to build our current instrumental music         

program. We are aiming to have more specialist instrumental music teachers 

join us in 2021. Our current concert band came together today for the first time, 

to practise and work collaboratively. It was a great success and we look forward 

to many more sessions with the band. 

Our new sensory room is up and running this term. Numerous children          

have been rostered into it and we’ve received positive feedback from students, 

teachers  and  families.  The  children have been  benefiting  from  it, better     

recognising their emotions and learning ways to regulate themselves with the 

support of our SSO’s.  To further support this, all staff will receive professional 

learning about interoception – which is the ability to connect bodily signals with 

emotions e.g., knowing when to drink water, when to take your jumper off.  

Our Student Representative Council (SRC) has recently decided to donate the 

$468 from term 3’s casual clothes day to Beyond Blue, which is an organisation 

that is dedicated to improving the lives of students and  families affected by  

mental illness by providing education and services.  Next term, the SRC will be 

donating their proceeds to the Kid’s with Cancer Foundation.  

Room 26 and 33 raised $1600 dollars on their market day, donating half the 

money to the Smith Family –  a  charity  that  helps  disadvantaged  Australian  

children to get the most out of their education.  The other half has been donated 

to The Pines School, towards the primary playground.  

Just a reminder that there is a school closure day on Friday, 13
th
 November 

2020. 

  

2021 

Thank you to everyone who responded to the recent Material and Services 

Charges poll. The results were significantly in favour of the proposed change 

and the 2021 Material and Services Charge cost will be $270 per student.     

Invoices will be sent out in the new year. 

In 2021, our school will recommence on Wednesday, 27
th

  January 2021.  

Leadership News 



    
 

 
 

 

Supporting your child to adapt to change 
 

“There is nothing permanent except change.” 
Heraclitus 

(A Greek philosopher of Ephesus who was active around 500 BCE) 
 

 
Change is a natural part of life and helps us to grow in many ways. It also helps us to build  
our resilience. Life is full of change and school is no different. Children are generally          
very adaptable when it comes to change at school, because although our school is stable and 
consistent, all schools are busy places that strive for improvement, largely through change. 
 
Every year, our classes change and some children are excited about it, whilst some children 
become anxious. Parents can play a part in supporting their children through this change 
through remembering the points below:  
 
 Children are at school to learn and school leaders and staff put considerable amounts of 

time and thought into class placements, based on aspects such as student personalities, 
learning styles, teaching styles, class size, friendship groups and special needs. 

 
 Children need time to process change and can go through feelings of resistance and     

uncertainty. That doesn’t mean that what’s coming is bad, it’s just different. You can gently 
say something like, “I understand you are worried. We can talk more after a cuddle/ play/ 
hot chocolate.” 

 
 Listen to your child’s feelings quietly and calmly but avoid encouraging a fixed mindset 

about the upcoming change by adding your own feelings and judgements.  
 

 Children learn, grow and strengthen in resilience by experiencing different situations and 
meeting new people and it is very useful to focus on these positive aspects of change. 

 
We hope this information is useful. All the best with supporting your children with change. 
 
Christin Valley and Sonia Kilmister 

 



 

  Rooms 8 and 9 



    
 
 
 
 

Special news…  

Charlie, a student from The Pines School, was invited to display 
his Lego at a special event called ‘Science Alive’.  The event was 
very popular and Charlie talked to many people and explained how 
he created his amazing Lego station.  At the event, Charlie met 
people from the TV show ‘Lego Masters’ and participated in      
science demonstrations.   

Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



    
 
 
 
 



    
 
 
 
 



 


